
FINAL TESTIMONY SUBMITTED IN DEER CREEK MINE CLOSURE CASE 

On March 19, 2015, PacifiCorp filed reply testimony with the Oregon Public Utility Commission 
regarding its application to recover Deer Creek Mine closure costs beginning June 1, 2015. The 
Company modified its proposed rate increase slightly, from $42.6 million to $39.2 million, with certain 
costs to be addressed later in PacifiCorp’s next general rate case. The Company further proposed to 
extend the amortization period of rate recovery to two years, although this is still a much shorter 
period than proposed by the Industrial Customers of Northwest Utilities or the Citizens’ Utility Board 
of Oregon. Commission Staff also filed cross-answering testimony summarizing the general 
opposition of parties to the Company’s application requests. 
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